TOWN OF SWANTON

MINUTES

SPECIAL FINANCE SELECTBOARD MEETING

Swanton Town Office Building

1 Academy Street, Swanton, VT 05488
Tuesday, December 16, 2014 @ 6:30 p.m.

Present: Dan Billado, Selectboard Chair; Joel Clark, Selectboard Vice Chair; John Lavoie and William Thompson, Selectmen; David Jescavage, Town Administrator; Cathy Fournier, Town Clerk; Harold Garrett, Road Foreman; Yaasha Wheeler, Secretary.
GENERAL BUDGET

Cathy Fournier explained that the general budget was over on some items because of additional elections that had been held in 2014, which overspent line items like postage, election, paper, computer consulting, and printing. Some of that money would be reimbursed. Also, parcel mapping was over by $1800, and she increased that line item for the 2015 budget. 

The Animal Control line item was also overbudget, because of the change in Animal Control Officer, involving rabies shots for Derick Billado, pay for the interim officer, and other expenses.

The zoning expenses would be offset by an expected grant. She would try to get the MVR payments in line with a calendar year. After paying expected expenses, there would be about $34,000 left in the budget, which would be deducted from what the Town would raise for taxes. 

HIGHWAY

The highway budget would be reimbursed $17,500 from the grant for Woods Hill Road; $26,000 from the grant for Maquam Shore Road; and $9068 from FEMA. Some money in the contingency fund would be earmarked for the lean-to. Mr. Clark noted that, if the garage demolition went overbudget, the contingency fund could pay for the remainder of the project, and replenish the fund with money from the sale of the property. 

Mr. Billado added that, with the money left for building the garage, a fence should be installed on the new town garage property. He wished to “clean out the budget” for the garage in 2015.

Mr. Lavoie summed up that it seemed the highway budget had done well, despite some additions to it during the year.

Mr. Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Mr. Clark, to exit the budget discussion at 6:57 p.m. Motion carried.
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